
Five things you need to know
today

Chief Executive of Council to step
down
The Chief Executive of The City of Edinburgh Council, Andrew
Kerr, OBE, is to step down in June. He will be 65 in March and
has been at the helm of the local authority since 2015.

Read more here.

The by election count in March 2023 was held on the third
floor of the Council HQ Waverley Court under supervision of
the Returning Officer, Andrew Kerr, when Fiona Bennett was
declared the new councillor for Corstorphine/Murrayfield PHOTO
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Transport and Environment Committee
The first Transport and Environment Committee (TEC) meeting
takes place today.

The  committee  will  hear  about  plans  to  revamp  the  major
junctions in the city – with a warning that work on the
junction at Harry Lauder Road which is to be given the highest
priority, will take two years to complete.

Watch online here.

King’s Road junction with Sir Harry Lauder Road where HGV
traffic coming from Portobello can no longer turn left

Callum’s Big Walk
Callum Isted lodged a petition with The Scottish Parliament in
2022 which will be discussed at Holyrood again in a couple of

https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=136&MId=6735


weeks. The primary school pupil will then meet Jenny Gilruth
MSP  to  see  if  the  Scottish  Government  will  progress  his
petition.  The  eight-year-old  called  upon  The  Scottish
Government to provide every primary school pupil in Scotland
with a reusable water bottle. The petition at present remains
“under consideration” by the government.

The young environmental campaigner is also undertaking a Big
Walk to raise money for eight charities. He is walking the
eight longest bus routes in Edinburgh to raise money and has
so far raised around £331 which the fundraiser says will pay
for bus tickets – but is actually going to be paid to Callum’s
chosen charities which are:

RZSS

Water of Leith Conservation Trust

Sea Shepherd UK

Cornish Seal Sanctuary

The Conservation Volunteers

Scottish Seabird Centre

Sea Changers

Ocean Conservation Trust

https://www.rzss.org.uk/
https://www.waterofleith.org.uk/
https://www.seashepherd.org.uk/
https://sealsanctuary.sealifetrust.org/en/
https://www.tcv.org.uk/
https://www.seabird.org/
https://www.sea-changers.org.uk/
https://oceanconservationtrust.org/


Callum  Isted  presents  his  petition  to  the  Citizen
Participation and Public Petitions Committee calling for the
provision of a reusable water bottle to every primary school
child in Scotland. 09 March 2022.
You can support Callum here.

At Bonnie & Wild St James Quarter
Sign up now for a ceilidh on Burns Night.

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-white-heather-ceilidh-club-at
-bonnie-wild-
registration-715982241157?aff=odcleoeventsincollection&keep_tl
d=1

Become a subscriber
Buy a subscription to the Edinburgh Reporter – the gift that
lasts all year
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Our January issue is out now – but you still have time for our
gift suggestion – buy someone a subscription to our monthly
newspaper – we deliver by mail in compostable envelopes, and
the subscription helps us to keep on publishing the news on a
free to access basis. Click on the image below to sign up for
yourself or as a present.

Click on the image below

And  if  you  have  any  stories  then  do  get  in  touch.
editor@theedinburghreporter.co.uk

mailto:editor@theedinburghreporter.co.uk


And yes our photo today is deliberately of the attractions in
Princes Street Gardens – which have now largely disappeared
and moved on.

https://ko-fi.com/theedinburghreporter/shop

